Minutes of the Young Friends 2003 PYM planning meeting

July 10, 2003

Convened at the home of Kate Newlin, PYM co-clerk

The meeting was attended by Kate Newlin (convener), Josh Vura-Weis (M&O), Melina Larkin (M&O), and Lisa Vura-Weis (partial attendant)

Not in attendance were Darcy Stanley (residing co-clerk), Tesla Dubois (M&O), Anne Bliele-Kratzer (M&O clerk), and Adrienne Pasta (M&O).

The meeting opened with worshipful silence.

What went well last year

· Worship sharing

· Effective business meetings, “learning to be Quakers”

· The US/Mexico border vigil

· The beach trip and capture the flag game, both with JYM

· Involvement with greater yearly meeting (GYM)

What needs some improvement

· Where do YF hang out?

· More involvement with JYM

· Knowing meeting locations

· Less time spent in business meetings

· Identify some GYM interest groups to attend as a group

· Don’t overplan and neglect worship sharing time

Scheduling

· Business meeting / Plenary will be from 9:30-11:45 am.  This was to leave open the option of joining the GYM plenary sessions if desired.

· The time after lunch, 1:15-2:15pm, will be kept as free time.

· YF worship sharing and interest groups will be held at the same time as GYM’s.

· Our off-site beach trip will be held Tuesday night.  JYM is invited like last year.

· The big official YF/JYM capture the flag game is scheduled for Thursday night after all ages fun time.

· Our service project will (hopefully) be a vigil at the US/Mexico border, with border issues education happening earlier in the week.

· The final YF business meeting will be held on Friday from 8:45-9:30am in order to attend the final plenary meeting.

A final schedule will be made up by Kate.

Service Project

There was a shared concern that last year’s service project, cleaning up Chicano park, did not meet our needs.  New suggestions for this year were:  Contacting Jim Summers for a different project, doing something on-site, or not having a service project at all.  It was agreed that the vigil at the UC / Mexico border could be our service project, in the spirit of the Hiroshima Day vigils of PYMs past.  In addition, we feel it would be beneficial if there was some kind of education earlier in the week so YFs can better understand the reasons for the vigil.  Sarah Rose was contacted to make sure that the vigil is still being planned, and she will contact Josh soon.

Off-site Trip

It was agreed that the beach is a great place for the trip.  This will be talked about at the intro meeting on Monday night to confirm the location and appoint a volunteer to coordinate transportation and such.  Melina will contact Linnea to invite JYM along, but as last year we will not be responsible for them.  

Welcome Event Monday Night

Melina and Tesla will undertake the planning of introductions and games.  On the list of things to be in this event are:

· Introductions of PYM clerks and M&O.

· Name games

· Get to know you games

Suggestion:  name, where you’re from, and the last thing that took your breath away.

· Talk about the off-site beach trip, appoint coordinators

While many of us know each other well, the purpose of this event is to get to know new people and to encourage shy people to be active in our wonderful group.

Memorial Plenary

During our first business meeting we will nominate someone to read the quote at plenary.  M&O is expected to be microphone runners.

YF Relationship with JYM

There was a concern from last year that YF would like more interaction with JYM this year.  This attitude was mirrored by JYM at their PYM planning meeting earlier this year.  In order to create a closer relationship with JYM, these steps are being taken:

· Both the off-site beach trip and the capture the flag game will be joint activites between YF and JYM.

· The Lounge on the bottom floor of the dorms with the pool table and TV will be a shared lounge between YF and JYM.  Not only will this give YF and JYM a space to hang out in together, but it will also help to solve some of the noise issues caused by YF not having an official lounge space and therefore hanging out in their rooms late at night.  Melina will contact Linnea to confirm these plans.

· YF M&O and JYM M&O will be in contact during the week to make sure that community is being felt, and also to act as support to JYM M&O if needed.

Interest Groups

Kate will inform us of the GYM interest groups that may interest YFs.  We want this time to be fairly open to encourage participation with GYM.

Chris Moore-Blackman and Carin Anderson will give us a presentation on their work with the peace communities in Columbia.  Kate will contact them to decide which day they are planning to come talk with us.

There was discussion of an interest group discussion on the Faith and Practice.  Kate expressed an interest in defining Quakerism more clearly in order to better understand our own faith.

Melina expressed interest in continuing the discussion of peace and social change that was begun at the YF Spirit and Light gathering in February of 2003.  The topics were:  Social and political change, feelings of powerlessness to create this change (particularly for JYM and YF aged people), lack of leadership, and what do we have the power to actually do?

It was decided that we would have one backup interest group to be scheduled for a day when the GYM planned interest groups felt less important for us to attend.  We agreed that a continuation of the Spirit and Light discussion was an important topic to continue.  It will not be run as an interest group, but as a discussion group convened by YF M&O.  We will not be advertising this discussion to the greater PYM, but rather inviting specific people to attend to hold us in the light and to offer perspective in our discussion.  We will also specifically invite JYM to join us for the discussion.  We agreed to invite Joe Franco, Steve Birdlebough and Laura Magnani in specific to the discussion.  Sarah Rose and Stephen Myers will be consulted in regards to others.

Worship Sharing

Some preliminary planning was done at this meeting, with the expectation that M&O will make more final decisions later on.  

Josh is going to contact GYM M&O for a copy of their intended worship sharing queries.  Melina and Tesla will make sure that M&O is in contact about YF queries.

There was talk about creating a worship sharing theme for the week.  Considering the tentative plan of leaving the site for the US / Mexico border vigil on Friday, we agreed than any theme would be used for three days of worship sharing, Tuesday-Thursday.  We couldn’t tell if a theme would help to focus our queries, or constrict our creativity.  No decision was made on this issue.

We did some brainstorming of possible worship sharing topics and queries, in hopes that some would be easily connected.

· Being led by the spirit to do service or work for change.

· Many of us have had some major changes in our lives this past year, or have a major change coming up.  What are the changes present in your life?  How has spirituality helped you in dealing with them?

· What is stable in your life?  In the midst on any changes, what can you count on in yourself and in the world?

· How do the choices you make help or hinder your personal or spiritual growth?

· What makes your feel empowered in your life?

· What is your personal way of giving and receiving love?

· Something on the idea of interconnectedness.  

· Local empowerment and connectedness

· Who are people in your community that make a difference?  What are small things you can do to help your community?

